

#Justonething Campaign Actions and Initiatives

Travel

- A number of officers' cycle or walk to work.
- 'Atmos-clear' emissions reduction units have been fitted to all older HSC fleet vehicles.
- Deputy McSwiggan is choosing low-carbon travel wherever possible, and carbon offsetting where not.
- Diesel vans have been replaced by an electric van for post rounds at Raymond Falla House and health & safety inspections.
- E-bikes are available at Delancey, Coutanchez and Les Ozouets campuses for all College of Further Education staff to travel between campuses for meetings.
- Farm Services bought a trailer for their electric bike in order to enable bigger loads to be carried.
- La Houguette Primary School participate in the WOW Challenge, facilitating a Walking Bus every Wednesday.
- Officers from the Planning Service that attend meetings or site visits that finish in the afternoon, work remotely from home for the rest of the day rather than going back to the office.
- The Estates Team at the Hospital are trialling the use of electric vehicles.
- The Probation Service has an e-bike which is used to get to meetings.
- The Revenue Service are organising zoom/skype calls with external suppliers and consultants to remove the amount of travel to the Island.
- Walking to meetings and site visits close to the office instead of driving.

Buildings

- Guernsey Prison is in the process of installing sensor lighting in corridors and stairwells.
- Heating is only used when need and turned down depending on the temperature in some buildings.
- Sensor lighting has been installed at Les Ozouets Campus, College of Further Education.
- Officers switch off appliances at night, both in the office and at home.

Reduce, Reuse, Recycle initiatives

- All decorations for the College of Further Education's 2019 Christmas Classroom Decorations competition had to be recyclable or made from recycled items.
- All Early Years registrations and re-registrations are now stored online, eliminating paper. There were 500 registrations in 2019 alone.
- Several service areas are sending all correspondence by email wherever possible and in turn, reducing the amount of printed correspondence.
- Building Control are making the transition to a paperless office by not taking files to site.
- Building Control are encouraging meetings to be held at agents' premises, as officers work out in the field, so this saves fuel driving back to Sir Charles Frossard House.

- Building Control team communications, including meeting agendas and minutes from meetings, are sent electronically.
- Communications to parents and carers of students at the Grammar School & Sixth Form Centre are all sent electronically.
- Farm Services wash and reuse milk pots to reduce the amount disposed of.
- Guernsey Police only use recycled paper.
- Guernsey Police have removed plastic cups from their facilities.
- IT students from the College of Further Education are saving laptops from landfill by clearing drives and enabling them to be used in other countries by the Tumaini Fund.
- La Houguette Primary School's Eco Club hold 'nude lunches' every Friday to attempt to have lunches that have no excess packaging.
- Bamboo toothbrushes are available from the Children's Dental Service.
- Deputy McSwiggan is shopping more thoughtfully, for long-lasting, ethically and sustainability made clothes.
- Deputy Tindall is eating less red meat.
- Officers have replaced disposable coffee cups with reusable alternatives.
- Plant based plates and wooden cutlery are used in all Cafes at the Delancey, Coutanchez and Les Ozouets campuses College of Further Education.
- Plastic aprons have been replaced with washable cotton ones at the Mignot Memorial Hospital.
- Plastic cups and stirrers have been replaced with reusable alternatives at the Mignot Memorial Hospital.
- Recycling for batteries, cardboard, paper & plastic is available at States-owned buildings, including Edward T. Wheadon House, Raymond Falla House, Sir Charles Frossard House, The Guernsey College of Further Education campuses, The Princess Elizabeth Hospital and The Office in Market Buildings.
- Re-usable Bamboo Coffee cups are available to purchase at each College of Further Education campus.
- Staff at the College of Further Education bring their own plates and cutlery for the lunch provided at INSET days.
- Students from the College of Further Education can purchase second-hand items for their Summer Prom.
- Teams share phone books rather than having one each.
- The Children's Dental Service are paper free, wherever possible.
- The Grammar School & Sixth Form Centre are working with Guernsey Waste to reduce food waste wherever possible.
- The Office of the Committee for the Environment & Infrastructure has been paperless for two political terms almost 8 years. The only physical papers for meetings are those which are tabled and the printed copy for minuting purposes.
- Trophies for the prizegiving events at the College of Further Education are designed and printed inhouse using sustainable PLA.